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BELOIT RIFLE CLUB, INC.

HOME ON THE RANGE

2021 Brownells/NRA Day Program 
Youth Sports Fest 

 
Hosted by 

Beloit Rifle Club 
Saturday, September 25th, 2021 

8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
Lunch is included! 

 
Events Include: 

American History and Heritage 
Archery 

Air Rifle Shooting 
Firearms Safety & Instruction 

Shotgun Shooting 
Muzzleloader Shooting 

Steel Challenge 
Rifle & Pistol Shooting 

Cowboy Action Shooting
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BELOIT RIFLE CLUB

Hello BRC Members! 

Hope you are all having a good sum-
mer!  Things are pretty quiet at the 
club currently.  Good change of  
pace!  We have the Youth Sports Fest 
coming up in September, so really 
excited to see that event back in our 
calendar.  Robby, Brad and the team 
are doing a great job getting it all 
organized.  Please help out and 
spread the word so we can reach as 
many as possible.   

Gonna keep it short this quarter.  Hope you can get out and 
shoot to keep your skills up.  Also to enjoy the beautiful facility 
that we have.   
Shoot straight and keep safe, Julie Wagoner, President

From the Club President

From the 
Chief Range Officer 

Things seem to be running well as usual.  The discipline heads 
do an excellent job of  organizing and running their events.  
These people volunteer thousands of  hours each year to make 
our organization excellent.  If  you have a question about a spe-
cific discipline, look at your membership card for the director 
and contact him or her. If  you have a friend that wants to join, 
it is not too early to start the process, look for additional spon-
sor(s) etc.  We appreciate members being proactive about safety 
and rule violations.  Here are some guidelines for dealing with 
violations. Serious violations should be recorded on a Violation 
Report.  This red form is available in the club house.  

1. Be polite and respectful. 

2. Get pertinent information.  Who, what where and when. It 
is far easier to work on a problem when we have the above 
information. If  you are unwilling to make personal contact, 
take pictures or record specific information. Often a conversa-
tion is sufficient to solve minor problems 

3. Contact the Chief  Range Officer or a member of  the exec-
utive board in a timely manner. 

4. Know the rules yourself  and follow them. 

Some serious violations can result in the loss of  club member-
ship but we would prefer members follow the common sense 
safety rules. 

Looking forward to seeing many of  you at the range.  Let me 
know if  I can assist you in any way. 

Lee Thompson CRO BRC 
608-290-3335 text/call

Black Powder Lodge 
Calendar of Events for 2021 
 
August 7 - Saturday 10:00 a.m. - WMLA Sanctioned 
“Shotgun Shoot” 
 
August 15 - Monthly Shoot / 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
 
September 18 - Saturday 10:00 a.m. WMLA Sanctioned 
“Lou Braggo” Chunk Gun Shoot - CGM 60 Yards 
 
September 19 - WMLA Sanctioned “Hunter’s Match” 9:00 
a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
 
October 15, 16, 17 - “ED Le CRONES” Turkey Shoot - 
WMLA Program “B” Shoot. Friday & Saturday 9:00 a.m. 
to 3:00 p.m. and Sunday 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
 
November, 2021 - No Shoot (Deer Hunting) 
 
December 17, 18, 19 - WMLA Sanctioned “Frost On The 
Lodge” Shoot - Program “B” Shoot - Friday & Saturday 
9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. and Sunday 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
 

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Harley Whitt (608) 921-1542 or Charlie Brown (608) 290-2978 

GPS - 851 Philhower Rd., Beloit, WI 53511 
_______________________

Rattlers Air Rifle 
RATTLERS AIR RIFLE IS IN RECRUITMENT MODE!!!!! 
Sadly some of  our older Rattlers have moved on to school, jobs 
or aged out. Our glass is always half  full however. We now have 
opportunity to bring in the next generation of  rifle shooters, so 
GOOD NEWS!!! We have openings on all of  our time slots so 
we will be able to accommodate most life situations. Wednesday 
slots are 3:00, 5:00 and 6:30. Mondays will be 6:30 only. Coach 
Dennis and Coach Larry are NRA Coach Certified. We have 
99b Daisy BB Guns for the beginner and Daisy 853 Pellet guns 
for older kids. Our intermediate kids shoot CZ 200 t PCP rifles 
and our Precision group shoots Hammerli AR 20s. Our Parents 
Pistol League (PPL) is popular as our coaches are NRA certified 
Pistol also. We have a couple loaner Pistols to get you started.  
Never a dull moment in this program--- we always seek wisdom 
and share what we learn freely. We charge a nominal fee to 
cover targets and pellets etc. Everyone must pass a safety test 
and be willing to take instructions from coaches. We offer a safe 
learning and shooting experience for your youth. If  becoming a 
safe and better rifle shooter is what you are looking for. 
Call LARRY ABBOTT 1-608-751-5271 
OR MICKNLAR4244@ATT.NET



BELOIT RIFLE CLUB

Center-Fire Benchrest & 100/500 Meter Range Complex
Center Fire Bench Rest 
Center Fire Bench Rest Matches will be 
conducted on the following dates and are 
open to all BRC members. There is NO 
fee to participate. Matches are held from 
9:30 AM - 12:00 noon. Matches will be 
conducted on: July 17, 2021, Aug 7, 2021, 
Aug 21, 2021, Aug 28, 2021. 
 
Standard Operating Rules 
For 500 Meter Range 
1. Red Badge Certified Members Only. 
Red Badge must be worn. 
2. All Shooters must sign in prior to 
shooting. (A sign-in sheet will be in the 
shed next to the guest sign-in sheet. Sign 
in with date, name, time in/out.) 
3. All shooting to be done from the 
bench top only. (No prone or standing 
are allowed.) 
4. No hand guns allowed. Only rifles or 
bolt-action pistols. 
5. Every time prior to using 
200/300/500m range, rifle and ammuni-
tion must be sighted in at 100 yards. a 5 
shot 3 inch group must be held to move 
to 200/300/500m distances. 
6. Minimum muzzle velocity must exceed 
2300 ft per second. If  in doubt do not 
shoot until you can get chronographed. 
7. Only BRC provided steel targets 
allowed. 
8. When ‘cease fire’ is called, properly 
display Hot/Cold sign with warning 
light. 
-“Cold” means it is safe to go down 
range. Warning lights to be on when 
range is cold. 
- “Hot means the range is active. Do not 
go forward of  the firing line. 
9. No handling of  firearms when range is 
Cold. 
10. All firearms must be racked or cased 
& off  the firing line with bolts open or 
chamber indicated and magazines 
removed when range is Cold. 
11. Bench rest, BR-50, CMP and 
Highpower disciplines have control of  
the entire firing line during their matches. 
All lanes will be closed to non-partici-
pants at that time. 
12. Check website for the times when the 

disciplines have matches scheduled. 
 
500 Meter Range 
The 500 Meter Range consists of  18 
shooting benches, the first 12 are for gen-
eral use by all members and their guests. 
The benches are numbered 1 thru 18 
from left to right. 
BENCHES 13 THRU 18 ARE POSI-
TIONED FOR USE OUT TO 500 
METERS AND ARE ONLY TO BE 
USED BY THOSE BRC MEMBERS 
WHO HAVE GONE THROUGH 
THE QUALIFICATION PROCESS 
FOR THAT RANGE. NO GUEST IS 
ALLOWED TO USE THIS PORTION 
OF THE RANGE. 
 
The following club members are autho-
rized to qualify members on the 500 
Meter Range: 
Bruce Nygren 1 815 978 9767 
Chuck Mongan 1 815 721 3967 
Julie Wagoner 1 815 742 1718 
Kyle Schleim 1 608 921 6520 
Everett Bennett 1 815 389 3302 
Bill Larson 1 608 317 6919 
Norm Larson 1 815 543 6882 
Bill Ruck 1 608 364 0345 
Bill Powell 1 608 931 1343 
Paul Schuler 1 815 519 2141 
 
The qualification process is posted in the 
club house and on the bulletin board at 
the 500 meter range. That process is: 
1. Shoot a 3 shot group a 100 yards to 
verify rifle zero. 
2. Obtain bullet weight and velocity. 
3. Calculate the necessary sight change to 
impact at 500 meters (547 yards). 
4. Prove proper sight adjustment from 
calculations in step "3" by shooting 
another 3 shot group at 100 yards with 
the calculated adjustments made to your 
sights. The group should be 9 inches to 
17 inches high depending on bullet speed 
and weight. 
5. After the rifle is properly adjusted to 
strike high at 100 yards, the shooter to be 
qualified must fire 4 shots at 500 meters; 
all shots must strike within a 20 inch 
square steel plate. More than 4 shots are 

allowed as needed. 
6. Upon completion of  the above orien-
tation, the member's name and $5.00 
processing fee, will be forwarded to Jon 
Nortemann. A special "RED 500 Meter" 
badge, with the members name will be 
made for the member to wear. The mem-
ber will also have his/her membership 
card signed to substitute for the badge 
until it arrives. 
THE 500 METER RANGE IS FOR 
QUALIFIED BRC MEMBERS ONLY! 
NO GUESTS! We have over 290 mem-
bers qualified. Before members may use 
the shorter range target boards, 200 
meters, 300 meters and steel targets, 
which co-exist on the 500 Meter Range, 
they MUST BE QUALIFIED AT 500 
METERS. Guests are not allowed to use 
the shorter ranges on the 500 Meter 
Range at any time or the 500 meter target 
boards and steel targets. NOTE: ONLY 
QUALIFIED BRC MEMBERS ARE 
ALLOWED TO USE THE 500 
METER RANGE, BENCH POSI-
TIONS 13 THRU 18 REGARDLESS 
OF THE RANGES AT WHICH 
BACKSTOPS AND TARGET 
BOARDS ARE INSTALLED. 
 
I will be qualifying members to use the 
500 meter range on any Wednesday 
morning that the 'Wednesday Morning 
Group' shoots, between 9:00 AM and 
noon. I will also qualify members on the 
Saturdays that Center Fire Bench Rest 
Matches are scheduled. You may call the 
other 9 members to set up other times if  
needed. If  you are shooting a caliber that 
is damaging our steel targets and/or 
range facilities, PLEASE STOP. This 
club belongs to each BRC member and 
needs to be treated with respect. Normal 
wear and tear is expected but should not 
be accelerated. Thank-you. 
 
Remember: These Are Rules 
1. No unintended discharge of  a firearm. 
2. No rounds to leave the range. 
3. Wear your safety glasses and hearing 
protection 

Continued
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Black Powder News

The 2021 winter indoor .22 rifle and pistol Silhouette 
target shooting season ended on Monday April 26th. 
We had good participation again this year.  Brendon 
Leach had the most improved average with a rifle, 
increasing his score by 1.436 points over the season.  
Brendon was also most improved with the pistol, 
with a 2.641 point increase. Dennis Loertscher hit 
five in a row five times with his light rifle and three 
times with his heavy rifle. Brendon hit 5 in a row 
once with his pistol.  Thank you and congratulations 
to everyone that participated this season. I would like 
to thank Dennis Loertscher for opening and closing 
the range, being our statistician, and keeping track of  
scores and averages again this year. 
 
The 2021 weekly outdoor Silhouette target shooting 
season started on Thursday, May 6th and continues 
until Thursday, September 30th.  We shoot a 40 
round match every Thursday night, starting at 
around 5:15ish. We are usually done shooting rifles 
by 6:30. Everyone is encouraged to participate. We 
generally have 6 to 10 shooters each week. Bring your 
.22 rifle with Standard or High Velocity ammunition. 
You don’t have to be a great shot. Come out and have 
some fun.  You are all welcome to join us! 
 
Our first 80 round monthly match for 2021 was held 
on Saturday, May 22nd.  It was a beautiful sunny day. 
There were 10 competitors.  Craig Stevens was the 
match winner in Standard (Heavy) Class hitting 45 
out of  80.  Craig was also the match winner in 
Hunter (Light) Class hitting 54 out of  80. 
 
Our second 80 round monthly match was held on 
Saturday, June 26th.  The weather was windy and 
raining. This match had only 5 competitors. Craig 
Stevens was the big winner again this weekend. Craig 
was the match winner in Standard (Heavy) Class hit-
ting 54 out of  80. He was also the match winner in 
Hunter (Light) Class hitting 48 out of  80.  
Congratulations Craig, you are having a great season! 
 
Future monthly Saturday matches are scheduled for 
July 24, Aug 21 [State Championship], and Sept 18.  
Again, you are encouraged to come out and join in 
the fun.  Also, members, you can get in about six easy 
work hours if  you come out and help set targets for 
the day. Any questions, contact Steve Schmalz at 608-
362-7172. 
 
Have a safe 2021!  
Steve Schmalz, Silhouette Director    
608-362-7172 

Silhouette

Wisconsin Sergeant York Report 
 
The WI Sergeant York Shoot was held Saturday, June 26, 2021 on the 
Black Powder Lodge Range. It was a rainy day. The rain stopped about mid 
day and we then had high humidity for the rest of  the shoot. 
 
We had eleven register to shoot, plus some spectators to watch what was 
going on. We had a couple of  new faces join us, one moved to Wisconsin 
from Ohio and had shot in Chunk Gun matches before. The other new 
face shot on our range years ago, but this was his first Chunk Gun Match.  
Everyone seemed to have a good time, but was glad to get the shoot over, 
and get somewhere where it was cool! The shooters shot for various 
prizes, from framed certificates to gold dollars, powder, round balls, cheese 
and bottled syrup. The 1st place winner received an antique collector plate, 
made in England 47 years ago. The value unknown! 
 
In a Wisconsin sanctioned Chunk Gun match five places are paid out, plus 
the Sweetest Shot or the Best Shot of  the sheet. The Sweetest Shot winner 
received a bottle of  pure Maple syrup from Gosda’s Back Forty Sappers in 
Comstock, WI and was won by Dan Bredberg from Carbon Cliff, Illinois, 
with a score of  .040 thousand’s of  an inch from the center of  the X on 
the target. 
 
The five places are as follows, plus their scores and the state from which 
they are from. 
1st Place: Howard Meier 6.956 inches - Rockford, Illinois 
2nd Place: Will Elliott 7.419 inches - Ohio, Wisconsin 
3rd Place: Jim Meili 8.363 inches - McFarland, Wisconsin 
4th Place: Dan Bredberg 8.809 inches - Carbon Cliff, Illinois 
5th Place: Larry Rackow 10.129 inches - Janesville, Wisconsin 
 
The Beloit Rifle Club Inc./Black Powder Lodge sent $216.00 to Deborah 
York of  the Sergeant York Foundation. 
“The York Report” 
 
Sincerely, 
Limb Bacon - Harley Whitt 
Beloit Rifle Club 
Black Powder Lodge

4. ALL members, whether new this year or a 40 year plus veteran have a 
duty to see that our rules and procedures are followed. Politely remind 
each other if  infractions are observed. We have a 'jewel' of  a club. Please 
keep it that way. THANK YOU! 
5. No 50 BMG's to be used on Club grounds at any time! 
6. Always wear your Membership Badge. 
Email or call if  you have questions,  Paul Schuler 815 623 2268 
Email: pschuvett9@aol.com 
Safe and Accurate Shooting 
Every barrel and action is a law onto itself. No two are alike!!

Center-Fire Benchrest & 100/500 Meter Range 
Complex...continued
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When I see those signs in people’s yards, Back the Badge, I 
think of  my son, Christopher, who is a Lieutenant on the 
Sheriff  Department in Henery County, Georgia. I recently sent 
him a plaque that hangs on his wall that states, “Not all men are 
created equal, only the finest become policemen.” I know he 
backs the badge! And I am very proud of  him for what he does. 

 
When I joined the Beloit Rifle Club in 1977, the membership 
was closed at 150. You then were put on a waiting list and when 
and if  someone left the club you could join. The club was 
building the indoor range at the time and they would hold work 
days Tuesdays and Thursdays from 6:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. I actu-
ally started at the club in 1976 at these work days but I had to 
wait until 1977 to come into the club. Bill Wentland was 
President of  the club and I had to go to his house to be inter-
viewed. Cliff  Grimm sponsored me and you only needed one 
at that time. You also did not need work hours to renew your 
dues.  
So in 1977 when I became a member I received my 1st badge 
and thus I started to back the badge. I didn’t know or think of  
it at the time, but that’s what I was doing, backing that badge.  
When you wear a badge, no matter what kind, for what reason, 
you should be prepared to back that badge. When you wear a 
club’s badge be proud of  that club. It’s badge is a reflection of  
what kind of  person you are, and a statement you are trying to 
make or have made. 

At the Beloit Rifle Club’s first gun show in the early 1980’s I 
bought a box from one of  the members selling things and in 
the box was several Beloit Rifle Club Badges. The years ranging 
1957 thru 1966. The 1957 badge is quite different from the rest. 
The 1958 thru 1960 are larger than the 1957 badge. But then 
the 1961 thru 1964 are smaller. The 1965 badge was missing. 
Then in 1966 we go back to the bigger badge. If  you notice the 
members name is on it such as the badges issued now. My 
badge issued in 1977 is similar to the one issued in 1966, but if  
you notice mine contains NRA affiliated. I do not know when 
the club became a 100% NRA club. 
 
Also, my badge does not have the year it was issued. But the 
year you joined is stated on your membership card. Mine is any-
way, I know Jon Nortemann keeps that in his records. 
 
Maybe years ago when you renewed your dues you received a 
new badge each year? Good? 
 
I talked to Jon Nortemann, the membership chairperson, 
thinking he made the badges for he new members, but he said 
he doesn’t. Jon said he joined the club in 1973 and he couldn’t 
remember the members’ name who was making them then. 
Rick Babcock started making the badges about 3 years ago, 
prior to then Tom Jenkens made badges. Hats off  to Rick 
Babcock, because we have over eleven hundred members and 
more coming in each year. We also issue a badge for about 
everything that goes on at the club. Let me list a few that I 
know of. 
 
The GREEN badge is for beginning or probationary members. 
A two year badge! Prior to a white one. The WHITE badge is 
for regular members. The ORANGE badge is for board mem-
bers. The RED badge is for the member who qualified on the 
500 meters range. The BLUE badge is for the cowboy action 
and black powder pistol certification. You need this in order to 
practice on any range with a black powder revolver. Check the 
club’s rule book.The PINK badges are for guests and must be 
returned when the guest leaves. The YELLOW or GOLD 
badges are for life members. Those badges are issued to mem-
bers who have met certain obligations and who have gone 
above and beyond what is expected from a regular member. 
But: No matter what badge or what color of  badge you choose 
to wear, wear it with pride, and be prepared to BACK THAT 
BADGE! 
 
Most Sincerely, 
Limb Bacon - Harley Whitt, Historian/Black Powder Lodge

From the BRC Historian 
“Back The Badge”








